From: <u>Dana Davis</u>

To: Leah Holloway; Emily McFarland; Jonathan Lampe; Robert Kaminski; Jaynellen Holloway

Subject: Re: Carriage Hill Safety Concerns

Date: Thursday, August 10, 2023 12:04:28 PM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

Leah -

Thank you for reaching out and for taking the time to detail your specific concerns.

I'm copying Jaynellen Holloway, City Engineer, on this email. We will add this topic to the Public Safety & Welfare Committee meeting agenda. The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 6 at 5 p.m.

Dana Davis

District 1 Alderperson

From: Leah Holloway < leeps\_2@hotmail.com> Sent: Wednesday, August 9, 2023 4:21 PM

To: Emily McFarland <emcfarland@watertownwi.gov>; Jonathan Lampe

<JLampe@watertownwi.gov>; Robert Kaminski <RKaminski@watertownwi.gov>

**Cc:** Dana Davis <DDavis@watertownwi.gov> **Subject:** Re: Carriage Hill Safety Concerns

Thank you so much for your time and response.

Sent from my U.S.Cellular© Smartphone

Get Outlook for Android

From: Emily McFarland <emcfarland@watertownwi.gov>

**Sent:** Wednesday, August 9, 2023 2:47:53 PM

**To:** Leah Holloway <leeps\_2@hotmail.com>; Jonathan Lampe <JLampe@watertownwi.gov>; Robert

Kaminski <RKaminski@watertownwi.gov>
Cc: Dana Davis <DDavis@watertownwi.gov>
Subject: RE: Carriage Hill Safety Concerns

Good Afternoon Ms. Holloway,

Thank you for reaching out about your concerns; I've cc'd in the Chairperson of the Public Safety and Welfare Committee, Ald. Dana Davis. Ald. Davis, I do have one additional email regarding this same area and as such, think it is likely a good topic for your committee to discuss. If you concur, would you please keep Ms. Holloway in the loop on details of the meeting and process?

Thank you all,

Emily McFarland Mayor, City of Watertown Phone: (920) 262-4000



From: Leah Holloway < leeps\_2@hotmail.com> Sent: Wednesday, August 9, 2023 1:45 PM

**To:** Jonathan Lampe <JLampe@watertownwi.gov>; Emily McFarland <emcfarland@watertownwi.gov>; Robert Kaminski <RKaminski@watertownwi.gov>

**Subject:** Carriage Hill Safety Concerns

Hello,

We are sending this email regarding some safety concerns that we have on Carriage Hill Drive.

We have lived here three years and have had many issues with numerous cars and motorcycles speeding down our road. Often at about 10pm at night. They will take a slow ride through to make sure that no one is patrolling, and then they take off as fast as they can down to the other side! Something needs to be done to address these issues.

The other day my husband was trying to back our boat into the driveway and almost got clipped by two different cars that were speeding through the area. We understand that the park brings numerous people and revenue to the area, but we feel it is necessary to have some sort of monitoring/patrolling in the area during these times. We would even be happy with one of those signs that shows the speed limit, or a parked police car with no one in. We understand that the police department in short staffed, but when police do patrol the area, people obey the speed limit a lot more. If you have other ideas, we would also be willing to listen!

This area is after all, a school zone, and many little kids cross the road to get their ride after school when the buses arrive as well. Not to mention many people walk their dogs on that trail and cross the road with their pet. We would hate to have something tragic happen on this road, when there are things that could prevent them from happening.

If this was not an issue that you were aware of, we invite you to come park on Carriage Hill Drive on a tournament weekend to observe for yourselves, as well as before and after school, or honestly around 10:00 as well!

Many people in our neighborhood have these ongoing concerns and you may be hearing from them as well.

Thanks, Brandon and Leah Holloway